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Angelus Letter

29 July 2021

LETTER #130
Saints Martha, Mary and Lazarus
 
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
 
Friday Mass* at 8AM with Fr. Valencheck*
Friday Confessions at 4PM
                       
Saturday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Valencheck
Saturday Confessions at 9:30AM
Saturday Mass at 4:30PM with Fr. Morris
 
Sunday Mass at 7AM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 9AM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 11AM with Fr. Morris
Sunday Mass at 1PM with Fr. Paschal OSB
 
* This is a change in the schedule. Due to some meetings being moved around, Fr. Morris and Fr. Valencheck have switched Thursday and Friday morning Masses this week.
NINE NIGHTS OF PRAYER
 
You might remember Fr. Damian Ference, he has spoken at our parish a few times over the years. He is a professor of philosophy at our Cleveland Diocese’s, St. Charles Borromeo Minor Seminary and has been recently named the first ever Vicar of Evangelization. He just stepped into the office a few days ago and already he has come out swinging with this event:

 
(The following is an article that mentions St. Sebastian Parish sent out by the diocese)
 

Everyone across the eight-county Catholic Diocese of Cleveland is invited to participate in praying the Night Prayer of the Church at nine different parishes in the diocese on nine consecutive evenings from Aug. 7 to Aug. 15, the feast of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary.

 

The nine churches listed below will be open 8:15 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. each of those nights with night prayer beginning at 8:30 p.m. Parishes taking part in this opportunity for prayer are:

 

St. Michael the Archangel Parish, 3114 Scranton Road, Cleveland (In Spanish)

St. Mary Parish, 242 N. State St., Painesville

St. Mary of the Immaculate Conception, 527 Beall Ave., Wooster

St. Peter Parish, 35777 Center Ridge Road, North Ridgeville

St. Augustine Parish, 204 Sixth St. NW, Barberton

St. Sebastian Parish, 476 Mull Ave., Akron

St. John Cantius Parish, 906 College Ave., Cleveland

St Luke Parish, 1212 Bunts Road, Lakewood

Holy Spirit Parish, 4341 E. 131st St., Garfield Heights

 

“For nine consecutive nights, in nine particular churches around the diocese, the faithful – and even the non-faithful – can come out to pray the universal Night Prayer of the Church. Those who are really adventurous can try to pray at all nine churches in nine nights,” said Father Damian Ference, who recently was appointed to the new position of diocesan vicar for evangelization.

 

“As the first vicar for evangelization, I wanted to get moving right away, but not with any new program,” he said, explaining the multi-night prayer event.

 

Night prayer is part of the Liturgy of the Hours, also known as the Divine Office. In the Liturgy of the Hours, the Church fulfills Jesus’ command to “pray always.” Through this prayer, the people of God sanctify the day by continual praise of God and prayers of intercession for the needs of the world.

 

“‘Nine Nights of Night Prayer” is a unique opportunity to open up nine of our beautiful churches in the evenings for an experience of beauty, community, Scripture and tradition,” Father Ference added, noting that Pope Francis reminds us that prayer “appeases anger, sustains love, multiplies joy and instills the strength to forgive.”

MISSIONARY SPEAKER
 
On the weekend of August 7th and 8th, Sr. Rita Gesue of the Sisters of Charity of Nazareth will be speaking before all of the Masses as part of our annual missions appeal. 

 

HARD AT WORK
 
Our St. Sebastian crew and seminarians and even some high school students are working diligently to get our school ready for the first day of school. Classrooms are being painted, the new school entrance is almost finished and new cameras for Byrider Hall are being installed. Everything is being scrubbed down, new lights are being added, and everyone is getting ready for when the teachers will return to start making their rooms ready for students. Great job everybody!

PSR TEACHERS NEEDED
We are in need of some more PSR teachers. Please prayerfully consider making an investment in the spiritual lives of our children and their families by helping out in this vital ministry. If you’re interested, please contact our PSR Principal, Cinnamon Chivers at psr@stsebastian.org.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPPORT
TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Annette Bailey, Brenda Boville, Karen Brugmann, Megan Brugmann, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Vince and Jackie DelMedico, Marjorie DeLuca, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Robert Hickey, Phil Hochstetler, John and Terry Hogan, Rich Huber, Ann Hubiak, Carolyn Jeske, Janet Kendrick, Jean Labate, Myrna Marple, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara, Keith Pecek, Robert Rader, Mary Ricks, Nancy Ropchock, Aaron Salisbury, Ellie Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, Michael Schnetzer, John Schultz, Cory Schulz and Steve Watral.

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

Saints Martha, Mary and Lazarus, pray for us.

